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Past Hughesdale Happenings can be found  
on COMPASS in Community under  

School Documentation 

HOW TO CONTACT THE SCHOOL 
SCHOOL 9570 4808   OSHC  0423 940 728 
www.hughesdaleps.vic.edu.au   email: hughesdale.ps@education.vic.gov.au  

Our school is on Bunurong Country 

Principal’s Report 

TERM 2 

Monday 17th -
28th June 

• L3-6 Intensive Swimming 
Program 

Friday 21st 
June • School Disco 

Friday 28th 
June 

• End of Term 2  
• School finishes at 2.30 

TERM 3 

Thursday 25th 
July 

100 School Production  
6-8pm @ The Besan Centre 

Saturday 17th 
August  

Centenary Gala Ball @ 
Huntingdale Golf Club 

Monday 19th—
Friday 23rd 

Book Week  
“Reading is Magic” 

Dear community, 

Well the weather has definitely changed as we start to head into a more 
traditional Melbourne winter! I hope you all had a relaxing long weekend and I 
can’t believe that we only have two more weeks till the mid year break! 

End of Term Two: Friday 28th June is the end of Term Two.  Students will be 
dismissed at 2.30pm.  Camp Australia will provide care for students from 2.30pm.  

Beginning of Term Three: The first day of Term Three is Monday 15th July. 

Reports: Mid year reports will be made available to parents on Wednesday 26th 
June via COMPASS.   

Prep enrolments for 2025: Prep enrolments for 2025 are being accepted and 
should be submitted by the end of term. If you have a child /sibling starting Prep 
next year or know of families interested in attending Hughesdale Primary School 
in 2025, please encourage them to contact the school. Please visit 
findmyschool.vic.gov.au to see our zone.  

Centenary Gala Dinner: Tickets are now on sale for Hughesdale Primary School's 
Centenary Gala Dinner to be held on 17th August 2024. This will be a wonderful 
evening for our school community, both present and past, where we will be 
celebrating 100 years of HPS. Details of the Gala Dinner are included in the 
invitation attached and tickets can be purchased on TryBooking using the 
following link:  https://www.trybooking.com/CSEHK 

Tickets are limited so be sure to purchase yours soon! 

School Disco: permission for your child/ren to attend the school Disco 
is now on Compass. This will be a fun end of Term event for all 
students, a chance for them to get their dancing shoes on and spin 
around the dance floor. Please see the event in your Compass for all 
the details you need. 

Tickets for the "100" school production: are now on sale via 
Trybooking. You will not need to purchase any tickets for your child in 
Level 3, 4, 5 or 6 if they are performing at the production. There is a 
limit of 4 tickets per family, to ensure everyone gets the opportunity to 
see their child perform. Additional tickets will be available for excess 
family members at a later date. Please do not leave an empty space 
between seats when booking. Please use the link below to purchase 
your tickets 

https://www.trybooking.com/CSEEQ 

Enjoy the weekend! 

HONOURING THE PAST, EMBRACING THE FUTURE 

Hughesdale  
HAPPENINGS 

Dean Napier 
Principal 

Shout out: to Richard 
Wood (how fitting), 
who helped to cut 
and dispose of a tree 
branch, which came 
down a couple of 
weeks ago. When 
Richard received the 
call up, he rushed 
into action like a 
superhero!! Thank 
you Richard for all 
your help. 

http://www.hughesdaleps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:hughesdale.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.trybooking.com%2FCSEHK&data=05%7C02%7Chughesdale.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ccfac88ed8b6c4fdfa67708dc8a6652cc%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638537419329262946%7CUnknown%7CTWF
https://www.trybooking.com/CSEEQ


Assistant Principal’s Report 

AARON RICHARDS 

Smile Squad is coming to our school in 
Term 3 

The Smile Squad team from Link Health 
and Community are coming to our 
school soon. 

Smile Squad is the Victorian Government 
free school dental program. 

This means all students can get a free 
dental check-up, preventive services, 
and treatment at school.  

How to access free dental care 

We need your consent before we can 
provide services. Consent is usually 
provided by a parent or guardian. 

Sign up to Smile Squad at: https://bit.ly/
smilesquadvic 

OR use the QR code: 

Please complete and 
submit the consent 
form by 28/6/2024. 

Paper copies of the 
consent form are 
available. Please contact the school 
office if you would like to request one. 

The electronic consent form can be 
translated into more than 100 
languages, and the paper form is 
available in 13 languages. 

Do I need to attend my child’s 
appointment? 

No, you do not need to attend your 
child’s appointment. You can attend if 
you would like to, and you can take your 
child to the community dental clinic if 
you prefer. 

The Link Health and Community Smile 
Squad team look forward to seeing you 
soon. 

Intensive Swimming Program  

Our intensive swimming program for our Level 3-6 students 
begins on Monday 17th June. All students will receive 9 x 
40min lessons at GESAC. Learning to swim and to swim 
confidently is vital for all children, especially in a country like 
ours. Water fatalities are far too high in Australia, with 
inexperience in water the main cause of drowning. The five 
main reasons for schools to run a swimming program are: 

 • Lessons provide your kids with confidence, which is great 
for self-esteem  

• Your child will learn about water safety in and around water  

• Swimming is a great way to exercise  

• Earlier development of physical skills including hand-eye 
coordination and muscle tone  

• It forms part of the Health and Physical Education 
curriculum.  

In the past we have sent out a form for parents to nominate 
their child's swimming level. GESAC now keeps each child's 
previous level on file and will use this to form the initial 
groupings. They will conduct thorough swimming assessments 
on the first two days of the program to ensure that all 
students are in the appropriate level, which will lead to 
changes in groups on the second and third days of the 
program. Our Foundation, Level 1 and Level 2 students 
intensive swimming program will take place in weeks 8 and 9 
of Term 3 (2nd September -13th September) 

Tennis Star! 

Two weeks ago, Lira finished an 
incredible 9 weeks of the Super 
10th Tennis Tournament, which is 
run by Tennis Australia. 32 high 
performance tennis girls were 
selected from all over Victoria, 
aged 10 and under for this 
tournament. Lira was one of 
them. She received three 
personal awards during the 
tournaments and her team won 
the final, where she was the 
youngest player in the team. 
Congratulations on this  
wonderful achievement, Lira!  

Are you Interested in Protecting Endangered 
Animals?  
Fundraiser for World Wildlife Fund (WWF)  

Dear Teachers, Parents and Students, 

Our names are Jindi, Maddie and Frankie and we are in 
grade six. We are here to let you know that we are 
organising and putting forward a fundraiser for the 
WWF (World Wildlife Fund) to help endangered species 
around the world. If you were wondering, last year we 
raised and donated $53 to this cause! This year we are 
aiming for $70 and upwards. 
We have been getting a lot of emails from the WWF 
saying that we should make another fundraiser. So this 
year we have upped our game by organising a stall that 
will be selling the following items:  

• Bookmarks $1 OR 3 for $2 

• Small stickers 50c OR 3 for $1 

• Big stickers $1 OR 3 for $2 

• Badges $2 

• + any donations no matter how big or small to go 
towards helping save Javan rhinos,  black rhinos, 
amur leopard, tigers, mountain gorillas, hawksbill 
turtles and so much more. 

If an animal goes extinct you will always wonder why 
somebody did not do something.  

 This fundraiser will be taking place on the 21st of June 
(on a Friday after assembly) from 3:30 to 4:30. So if you 
are interested in buying anything make sure you bring 
a gold coin donation or cash. 

 
Your sincerely,  

Frankie, Maddie and Jindi 
P.S If you have any questions we are 
in 6B in the Tanner building. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsecure-web.cisco.com%2F1HfRX9x48XHVF7J_dClIbeWTqQPiw2kYslTR0r90eOPYawyW1spaPSPoThNwqUpIvDWIwtmgUbqkqadMnx_5BnjfmJ8_Yre1_9-YWUxKpvF6HnKYgBf9NLh-PPI_RTSycKfSJh6BO8Uu01J45dT6loeObQ7plcDkd-PfW8mJWu
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsecure-web.cisco.com%2F1HfRX9x48XHVF7J_dClIbeWTqQPiw2kYslTR0r90eOPYawyW1spaPSPoThNwqUpIvDWIwtmgUbqkqadMnx_5BnjfmJ8_Yre1_9-YWUxKpvF6HnKYgBf9NLh-PPI_RTSycKfSJh6BO8Uu01J45dT6loeObQ7plcDkd-PfW8mJWu


Assistant Principal’s Report 

HANNAH SOUTHIN 

Butterfly Update 

I am thrilled to share a 
special moment with you - 
the release of 2C's class 
butterflies! Over the past 
few weeks, the students 
have been on a fascinating 
journey, observing the 
amazing transformation 
from tiny caterpillars to 
beautiful butterflies. 
Students eagerly released 
the butterflies into the 
school garden. What an 
incredible learning 
experience! 

Curriculum Day 

On the curriculum day, teachers worked on tasks that will 
enable our school to achieve our Annual Implementation Plan 
goals. All schools must prepare an AIP each year which 
outlines how the school will implement the goals and key 
improvement strategies (KIS) that will be their focus for 
improvement in the coming year. 

Stay Well This Winter 

Symptoms of influenza (flu) can hit very quickly and may last 
several weeks. Vaccination is the best way to protect yourself  

 

and others from getting the flu. 

Parents, staff, carers and students are encouraged to practice 
prevention measures, including: 

• washing and sanitising hands regularly 

• avoiding touching eyes, nose and mouth with 
unwashed hands 

• covering nose and mouth when coughing or sneezing 

• staying home if unwell and consulting a general 
practitioner (GP) or Nurse-on-call as required 

 



 










